
VALLEY COUNTY GROOMER ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
FEBRUARY 9, 2023 
LAKE FORK RECREATION & ROAD DEPARTMENT BUILDING 
 
 
MINUTES TAKEN BY RICK DOLPHUS 
 
 
 
Attendance   - Rick Dolphus, Kevin Turner Larry Merideth, Ron Thiessen, Vic Greenfield, Mark Sabin, Jay Jacques , Jason Wright, 
Larry Laxson, and Ben Esplin 
 
Larry- call to order:   some discussion on registrations was had(I was late and missed this part) 
 
Larry discussed needing more representation at the Winter Rec Meetings. Also the BFC and PFC have some recreationists 
attending.  Some people were going to talk to Larry and start attending.  
 
Larry will have that info. 
 
Ben- had some discussions with Brundage and they want more help policing. There were some Snowbikes that ran up the backside 
and used the Yurts bathrooms. They continue to have issues with trespassing. Ben feeles Brundage should be responsible for 
policing and financing to do so. Larry stated that the McCall club has spoiled Brundage by always stepping in and paying for signs 
and etc. Larry feels Brundage needs to start paying and posting and patrolling this themselves. 
 
Larry had some comments about Brundage Cat Skiing expansion and that their use of only 27 skiers this year. 
 
 
Larry motion to adjourn, Ben 2nd. Passed and we adjourned. 
 

 


